
 

 

 
15th July 2020 

 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 

YEAR 7 INDUCTION WEEK: MONDAY 7TH – FRIDAY 12TH SEPTEMBER 2020 
 
I am pleased to confirm dates and details of the September induction plans for Year 7. The 
current guidance from the Government states that students should be kept in ‘year group’ 
bubbles. Year 7 will not mix with any other year groups for this reason and will be isolated 
on the first floor for all activities and lessons until further notice.  
 
Where: Cardinal Pole Catholic School, 205 Morning Lane, E9 6LG 
When: 8:30am – 3pm; Monday 7th September 2020 
Uniform: Students should wear full school uniform. 
What to bring: Pencil case, one piece of English and Maths work from primary school, 
packed lunch if not on Free School Meals (no fizzy drinks – juice or water only).  
 
The return of the other year groups will be staggered to ensure that your child is safe and 
that all students understand how the school is operating in their whole year group bubbles. 
This means that we are working very differently as a school as each year group will be 
located in specific base rooms. Logistically, this is a challenge for schools and I am grateful 
for your forbearance whilst we continue to provide an engaging and challenging education 
and experience in a safe and welcoming environment. 
 
As part of the induction arrangements students will meet key staff, take part in a range of 
fun activities designed to get to know one another and complete some routine testing. The 
induction days are designed to be a welcoming and informative introduction to the school 
and will take place while most of the other year groups are off-site, providing the perfect 
opportunity for your child to explore and familiarise themselves with the building. 
 
As part of our Year 6 into 7 transition curriculum project we ask that they each student 
brings with them a photocopy of their both best piece of English and Maths work from this 
year. We hope it will give us a deeper understanding of your child’s abilities and interests, 
while allowing us to share in something that they are proud of. 
 
It is very important that your child attends the induction days. If your child 
cannot attend for any reason please call to let the office know. 
    



Please accompany your child to school on the day and sign them on arrival. You will be 
required to state whether they will be collected again at 3pm or if they will be allowed to 
make their own way home.  
 
We look forward to welcoming your child in September where we will begin a productive 
and positive relationship, working together to achieve the best for your child both in their 
academic and future wellbeing.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
  
 
 
Ms J Heffernan 
EXECUTIVE HEADTEACHER 


